HOLIORIA HOLIORIA

The Village of Sleepy Hollow, Illinois

One Thorobred Lane Sleepy Hollow, Illinois 60118

Village Hall 426-6700 Village Clerk 428-2266
Village President 426-6822 Building Department 428-3388
Village Board Minutes, October 19. 1981

The regular meeting of the Sleepy Hollow Corporate Authorities was called to order on October 19, 1981 at 7;42 P.M. by President Peterson. Roll was called and answered as follows: Grisolia, Rabe, Thomas, Peterson present. Matthews, Roberts, and Zhe absent. Also present were Deputy Clerk Tobin, Treasurer Pacchini, Chief Bradley, Attorney Knickerbocker, Plan Comm. Chr. Harlovic.

Mr. Thomas moved to accept the minutes of previous meeting, second by Rabe, carried by voice vote.

Treasurer's report: General Funds, bills payable\$1,003.27. Mr. Thomas moved to pay bills, seconded by Rabe, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Thomas, Peterson aye.

Water Dept. bills payable, \$20,790.64. Mr. Grisolia moved to pay, second by Mr. Rabe, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Thomas, Peterson, aye.

Mr. Thomas gave the treasurer a form from the State of Ill. to be completed for filing of Unclaimed Property held by the Village, Cheif Bradley indicated the only thing would be unclaimed bicycles - form indicates only articles held for seven years, therefor nothing to report.

Mr. Grisolia presented bill from Radio Comm. Corp. in the amount of \$272.03 covering base fees for equipment - moved that this be paid, second by Thomas, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Thomas, Peterson, aye.

Mr. Rabe presented a bill from D. H. Martin Petrol. Co.for \$1,613.54 (\$1,080.75 - Police Dept.: \$532.79 - Road Dept.) for payment. Mr. Grisolia moved to pay, second by Thomas, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Thomas, Peterson aye.

Meetings: Plan Comm. Oct. 27

DIAPC Nov. 5 - dinner mtg.

Planning Seminar Nov. 5 & 7 at McHenry College Nov. 18 from 9AM to 12 - Mrs. Pofahl and Mrs. Schoengart will give a presentation on Women in Govt. at McHenry College.

Mrs. Peterson showed an article from the paper on a house that is being raffled off in Pine Lake Estates.

The subject of trick-or-treating on Halloween was discussed, Mr. Thomas made motion allowing trick-or-treating on both Firday and Saturday night until 9P.M. - seconded by Grisolia, carried by voice vote.

A letter was received from No. Ill. Univ. regarding Senior

Olympics which will be May 21-24 - asking for a donation. It was felt there just isn't money available for this type of thing.

Engineer Anderson arrived a 8 PM.

Cheif Bradley reported he is waiting for more information on traffice study on Route 72 regarding lowering of speed limit due to the increase in traffic accidents.

Cheif Bradley indicated that he is down 3 people on the police force and would like to start training of 5 people Thurs. Oct. 29th with schedulming their Oakbrook testing as soon as possible.

Also indicated that new officers were elected by Quad-Com. The new chairman is John Skillman and Mr. Grisolia was elected secretary.

Mr. Grisolia asked Cheif Bradley about "plant entrance" sign that used to be a Crichton's and Mr. Rabe asked about "deerscrossing" sign that used to be on Rt. 72 - he will check.

Atty. Knickerbocker stated that a suit that had been filed on behalf of many Municipalities against Comm. Ed. had received a favorable settlement - however at this point it is difficult to know if Sleepy Hollow is elegible for any refund or what the amount might be. He will follow through on this.

Atty. Roeser representing Winmoor Apts. presented more information regarding the water use rate at the apartments. They are questioning the \$810. per month usage rate and \$1.35 per 1,000 of water. (There are 90 units - 28 lBd., 52 2Bd, and 10 3Bd. He cited that in Elgin multi-family units paid \$225. per month. They are looking for some releif of the \$9.00 per month charge per unit - don't feel it should be the same as single family units in the Village. In that Mr. Matthews was not at the meeting he was æked to return to the next meeting.

Dean Luck, a resident of the village, stated that the United Cable Co. had severed his own cable for backyard lighting on his property while installing their cable, they werr 4 feet inside his property line. He was advised to contact United Cable company for satisfaction on this - if they do not correct the problem he is to advise the village.

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Bloye of 844 Hemlock Drive asked the board if they could have an address change. Their house actually faces Maple lane and the Hemlock address is very confusing for visitors and delivery men. Mr. Rabe made motion to change to 1829 Maple Lane, seconded by Mr. Thomas. Mr. Thomas then amended the motion that the change is subject

to approval be Atty. Knickerbocker after legal research of such change. Seconded by Mr. Rabe passed by voice vote.

Engineer Anderson reported that the road work is partially done - the contractor doesn't feel that the sealcoating scheduled should were be done at the present time - too late in the year. He will check with the state to see if the contract wan be carried over to next year without re-bidding.

He also state that he had met with the representative from the Fire Rating Bureau last Friday and check 5 hydrants for pressure. The representative indicated the report would come in writing - lucky to have it by January more like May as there are so many they are doing.

Mr. Anderson has also talked with Ron Zager of the City of Elgin regarding earlier water us for the east side of the Village when Elgin water plant ready. Mr. Zager indicated that we would have to go back to the Elgin City Council on that.

MR. Harlovic of the planning commission reported that there will be an opening on the Commission as of Nov. 5, 1981 as MR Gane Lamp does not wish to be re-appointed. He also indicated that due to the lenght of the term (6 yrs.) there might be some other openings. After some discussion it was decided that he was to come back to the next meeting with some ideas as to a change in the length of terms.

Mr. Harlovice also introduced Marty Carmody who is a resident of the Village since January and interested in being appointed to the commission.

Mr. Harlovic indicated that he is still waiting for comtact from Gilberts for meeting of the two planning commissions.

Mr. Thomas stated that Bill Caveny is not interested in the Treasurer's position. He is haveing a meeting this Friday with an accounting firm (Griffin & Co.) that services West Dundee and Carpentersville, dissussing cost and services.

Mr. Rabe left at 9;20

Arnold Ross has been planting some trees in the park area, also looking at the possiblity of putting a running path in the park.

Mr. Anderson mentioned that Arnold may be requesting cold patch material since the sealcoating can't be done and also for gravel for the shoulders on the new asphalted areas (this was not in the contract).

Mr. Grisolia asked if an application for soliciting can be turned down. Att. Knickerbocker stated this would be very difficult. (No solicitor) signs are available at Village Hall and people displaying same can call police if they are bothered by solicitors)

Mr. Thomas reported that he sent letter to West Dundee 2 months ago regarding sewer payts. due us and he still has received nothing. Next step is to write the EPA - Ron Drainer - indicating that it is our understanding West Dundee has received their money but they have not returned out share. (be sure to include Gmant No.)

Mr. Grisolia made motion to adjourn, second by Mr. Thomas. meeting adjourned 9-45 P.M.

Deputy Clerk